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January 2018 
 

Appleatchee Riders Association 
PO Box 22, Wenatchee, WA 98807 

Located at 1130 Circle Street 
Wenatchee, WA 98801 

509-663-3175 phone ~or~ 509-664-3834 fax 
appleatchee@nwi.net 

www.appleatcheeriders.com 
 

FROM THE OFFICE 

The month of January is going to be pretty quiet. We are still trying to get current 

information on the EHV-1 virus, so that we can make the best decisions for the 

grounds. Right now we are recommending that our members not take their horses to 

the west side of the mountains. We know that there are still facilities that are under 

quarantine: one due to the presence of the virus, and others under voluntary 

quarantine. Members will be updated as we get new information. We are trying to be 

proactive in maintaining a healthy facility. Right now we are not allowing any horses 

from the west side to come to the grounds. This will impact some of the division 

events. We are hoping the situation ends soon, and will update the divisions as to 

when they can resume events open to non-members.  

We are starting to get small amounts of hogs fuel for paddocks. Until we get several 

loads, please use only minimum so that there is some for your neighbors.  

Don’t forget your dues are due in January, If you did not receive your renewal form, 

please contact the office.  

--Susan 
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ROPING  
 
December has been a quiet month for the roping division.  We’ve cancelled our New 
Years Playday roping due to the EHV-1 Virus present in the  Western side of 
Washington.  We are planning to discontinue the Friday night ropings until further 
notice. 
 
We are putting a beginners roping school on again this year February 24th and 25th. 
The instructors are Streeter Family.  Check out the roping school flyer (attached). 
  
The roping club will continue to practice every Tuesday night at 7PM. The fee is only 
$10 for members, and $15 for non-members to practice. We would like to encourage 
everyone that is interested in exposing their horses to cattle, please to come join us. If 
weather is iffy please call to make sure roads are good. 
 
We are having Team Sorting practice on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of each month. 
Appleatchee members pay $15 and non-members $20. Practice starts at 6PM for set 
up. Everyone gets a full 2 minutes in the pen sorting.  With a minimum of 3 times 
each. For more information see the Sorting Division report below. 
 
Check out our appleatcheeropers.com and see pictures of our winners along with 
other pictures of ropers, and link to our Facebook page. 
 
Upcoming Dates: 
  
January 
 1/05/18 Friday Night Draws    7:00 
 1/12/18 Friday Night Draws   7:00 
 1/19/18 Friday Night Draws   7:00 
 1/20/18 Team Sorting Competition  9:00 
 1/26/18 Friday Night Draws   7:00 
    
 
February  
   
 2/02/18 Friday Night Draws     7:00 
 2/03/18 Saturday Roping   11:00 
 2/08/18 Friday Night Draws     7:00 
 2/10/18 Team Sorting Comp etition  9:00 
 2/16/18 Friday Night Draws     7:00 
 2/17/18 Saturday Roping   11:00 
 2/23/18 Friday Night Draws     7:00 
    2/24/18 Roping School   9:00 - 5:00 
 2/25/18 Roping School   9:00 - 5:00 
  
 1/20/18 Team Sorting Comp etition  9:00 
 1/26/18 Friday Night Draws   7:00   
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TEAM SORTING 

We had a good competition during December with 14 riders competing in 

3-man and 2-man sorting.   We paid out 

$610 to winning riders!  Next up will be 3-

man jackpot sorting and 2-man jackpot 

sorting for the continuing winter prize 

series on January 20. In addition to 

earning points for the series prizes (buckles 

etc.), you can win jackpot cash at each event.  

For all the details, see the winter flier on our 

Facebook page “Appleatchee Riders Team 

Sorting” or on the Appleatchee website team 

sorting division page.  Let me know if you 

need stalls or camping, otherwise just come 

and sort.   

We practice on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month at 6 PM.  

Practice sessions are a great time to see if you like the sport or to test out a horse.  

Cost is $15 for at least 3 goes (+$5 arena fee for non-members). Please arrive at 6 PM 

to help set up the pen and mark cattle; the grounds  crew will take down the pen the 

next day.  You earn a $5 credit toward sorting fees when you help with the pen.  

Check in with Joanne.   

A new call-in requirement for practices:   I’ll send an email or Facebook 

reminder the Monday before practice and you will need to respond to me by 

Wednesday 11 AM if you are coming to practice. It is critical that we have enough 

riders to setup the pen and mark cattle.  Everyone needs to help! Also, the weather 

might make travel dangerous.  If I don’t get enough responses, or the road conditions 

are bad, then I will send out a note by 1 PM canceling practice.  Check your emails or 

FB Wednesday PM, or call the Appleatchee office, to make sure we are practicing.  

See you in the sorting pen! –John 
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GAMING 

Hi everyone. I hope you all had a good Christmas and 

New Year's. The weather is definitely cold and things 

are a bit on the slick side, but it's still fun to get 

together and ride. Remember we have our practices 

every Thursday at 6:00. Please come and join us if you 

have any interest. Jeremy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement: 

Appleatchee Riders Association is a member owned and operated equestrian complex.  It is dedicated 

to the encouragement, development and promotion of horse related activities that are of interest to 

its membership and that are supported by member involvement and by efficient use of Appleatchee’s  
resources 

 Adopted January 8th, 2006 
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Geri Gohsman CF 

American Farrier Association Certified Farrier 

Experienced farrier handling all types of disciplines. 

 

Gentle, Reliable, Work guaranteed. 

 

Call or text 509-929-5388 

 

Facebook.com/Geri’sFarrierService 
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JOELLE DAWSON-BARKER 
FROM 

 KATHY WENDTLAND 
 
 
Joelle Dawson-Barker touched many lives both young and old. Below are excerpts from letters written 
to and about Joelle… 
 
Joelle was there for a lot of my firsts… my first ride, my first fall, my first trot, my first canter, my first 
horse, my first feel of defeat, my first feel of getting back up kicking the dirt off and getting back on, my 
first show, my first ribbon and so much more. You know as I sit here and reflect on my life with Joelle 
and more specifically those impressionistic 7 years of lessons I am coming to realize that Joelle has 
been “that teacher” for me.  

I have to start my Joelle story with the most prominent story of mine that I still love to tell to this day. I 
had been that horse crazed girl since before I could talk. Our family friend told my non-horse parents 
that they better get me started on lessons sooner rather than later. After calling almost every trainer in 
the valley my dad found Joelle. I was only 5 at the time and everyone else said I was too young for them 
to give lessons to. Joelle, despite agreeing with them, said she’d give me a try. So they we were in the 
middle of the Appleatchee round pen and she turned to my dad and said “This is going to go one of two 
ways… she’s going to get on and go in a circle three times and start crying or going around three times, 
loose interest and fall off.” Well, 30 minutes later I was still smiling ear to ear and Joelle turned to my 
dad and said “You better get your checkbook ready because this girl is hooked”.  (If only my dad knew 
how many checks he would right over the next 15 years for horse related activities.) 

…Throughout it all, even the inevitable bumps in the road which is part of growing up, Joelle remained 
a steadfast friend and trainer.  The solid foundation of patience, persistence, and determination she 
taught has made me the rider I am today and given me the skills needed to compete in equestrian 
activities and in life.  

 

  

 

 

 


